## PRIME MINISTER'S MEETING WITH VICE-PRESIDENT MUBARAK OF EGYPT

The Prime Minister had a 40 minute meeting with the Egyptian Vice-President, Dr. Hosni Mubarak, starting at 5.15 this afternoon in the House of Commons.

The Prime Minister and the Vice-President had a thorough and useful discussion on the situation in the Middle East and the forthcoming negotiations concerning the West Bank.

Vice-President Mubarak also conveyed President Sadat's greetings to Mrs. Thatcher on becoming Prime Minister. This is the first time that the Prime Minister has met Dr. Mubarak since taking office.

CVA